
         
         
         
         

    

 

All Provider Types  
 

Notification of 2% Across the Board Retroactive Adjustment 
 

In this Newsletter: 
 
Notification of 2% Across the Board Retroactive 
Adjustment  

 
Contact Details 
 
1-800-343-9000 
emednyalert@csc.com 
 

 

 

 

Notification of 2% Across the Board Retroactive 
Adjustment 
 

The Department of Health notified providers on November 3, 2011 that due to the delay in 
implementation of the required 2% Across the Board reduction to most Medicaid payments, a 
reconciliation of paid claims would be done in order to determine provider liability for the 
retroactive period from April 1, 2011 effective date to the implementation date on November 
3, 2011. 
 
Based on this reconciliation of paid claims the recoupment of each provider’s 2% Across the 
Board liability will be recovered on a weekly basis commencing in Cycle 1787 (check date 
11/21/2011, release date 12/7/2011). The reconciliation consisted of reviewing paid claims 
from the previous 31 cycles (back to 4/1/2011) and applying the 2% reduction to all non-
exempt claims. The total reduction amount for each provider was then divided by 15 (the 
number of weeks remaining in State fiscal year 2011-12) to establish a weekly recoupment 
amount. For low volume providers, a minimum weekly recoupment amount of $15.00 was 
established. 
 
The weekly recoupment amount will appear on paper remittances under financial reason 
code ATB – Across the Board Reduction, while the 835 electronic remittances will carry the 
weekly reduction in the PLB segment with qualifier J1. 
 
All questions should be submitted to the 2% Across the Board electronic mailbox: 
2PercentAcrosstheBoard@health.state.ny.us. Please place the topic of your concern in 
the subject line of your email so that questions may be reviewed by program area. Keep in 
mind that we will not be able to respond to individual emails; however, responses to 
frequently asked questions will be posted to the Department's website at 
http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/state/index. Please access the website 
regularly for the most updated information. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@csc.com for further assistance.  
 

    

         
         
         
         

 
The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or 
materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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